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	Body Text: January 24, 2023
 
Representative Rob Nosse
House Committee on Behavioral Health and Health Care
900 Court Street NE
Salem, OR 97301
 
Dear Chair Nosse:
 
I write today to commend the House Committee on Behavioral Health and Health Care for your attention to the burden pharmacy benefit managers (“PBMs”) impose on independent, community pharmacies. 
 
I strongly share the Committee's concern that PBMs are limiting patient choices by unduly restricting access to non-network pharmacies. Exclusionary PBM practices have grown increasingly aggressive in recent years, often imposing extreme financial strain on independent, local pharmacies. Dozens of local pharmacies across Oregon have been forced to close due to high costs. This is part of a national trend. According to IQVIA data, over 2,200 pharmacies have closed permanently between 2017 and 2020, often in rural and underserved areas. Many communities depend on local pharmacists for care, access to medication, and delivery of other services, such as patient education, management of chronic disease, and preventative care.
 
As Chairman of the U.S. Senate Committee on Finance, I am deeply engaged in efforts at the federal level to provide relief to community pharmacies from these types of abuses. I am particularly concerned by astronomical growth in direct and indirect remuneration (DIR) fees, which rose 107,400 percent from 2010 to 2020. PBMs often claw back money paid to pharmacies after drugs are dispensed based on inconsistent standards. In March 2022, I urged the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) to crack down on these unfair practices. In response, CMS finalized a rule requiring PBMs to pass through all pharmacy price concessions they receive to patients at the time prescriptions are dispensed. This step will help create more transparency and predictability over PBM payments to pharmacies, protecting independent pharmacies while lowering costs to patients.
 
Despite this progress, there is still much more work to be done at both the federal and state level to protect community pharmacies from unfair PBM practices. I plan to continue delving into this issue and advancing policy at the federal level, and look forward to learning more about the important work your Committee is doing moving forward. Thank you again for giving this issue the time and attention it deserves.
 
Sincerely,
 


